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Ysgol Tanyfron

Tanyfron Road, Tanyfron, Southsea, Wrexham LL11 5SA

Ffordd Tanyfron, Tanyfron, Southsea, Wrecsam LL11 5SA

Tel / Ffon: 01978 758118

e-mail: mailbox@tanyfron-pri.wrexham.sch.uk
Headteacher / Pennaeth: Mr D. S. Lloyd
Chair of Governors: Mr S Wynne
15th October 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Parking Issues & Social Media Communications – Polite Reminder
The governors and I have received a number of complaints from parents/guardians about parking issues outside school, specifically on Tanyfron Road and St Albans Road. 
The governing body are fully aware of the parking issues and are working hard with North Wales Police, Wrexham local authority and Brymbo Community Council to try and resolve the issues. Unfortunately, there are no quick fixes to the limited parking spaces. In the meantime can we please ask that parents/guardians do not park on the zigged zagged lines at any time throughout the day including dropping off and picking up from Dragons Daycare before or after school. Zigged zagged lines are designed and installed primarily to ensure pupil safety, which I’m sure you would agree, is paramount. They are also used to allow traffic to continuously flow up and down Tanyfron Road. 

We also ask that parents/guardians do not block the driveways of local residents on Tanyfron Road and St Albans Road. I have no issues with vehicles using the staff car park at peak times to try and ease the pressure on roadside parking. However, I ask that cars are parked sensibly and do not block other vehicles from entering and leaving the car park. 
When North Wales police have visited school at various times of the week (and I understand this is not regular enough), we have seen a number of parents/guardians issued with formal warnings. The police do have a number of powers to penalise offenders who are caught breaking the rules of the road. I have attached a communication from North Wales Police to remind parents/guardians of their responsibilities. 

I was concerned to hear that a number of parent/guardian social media groups are potentially being used in an inappropriate manner. As a parent of a Reception pupil myself, I fully understand and support the necessity to use social media to raise questions and where needed clarify information received from school as the message which gets home is usually lost in translation and worlds apart from the original message. However, please do not use these groups to comment and identify individuals on issues such as car parking, when the police are onsite and to discuss individual pupils. Each individual has a right to their own privacy and there are bigger implications with data protection laws and guidance. If parents/guardians need to raise a concern about an individual in school, please do so through the appropriate school channels. As a school, we aim to have an open door policy where class teachers and myself are regularly available to speak with parent/guardians to address any issues. 
If you do have any queries or potential, solutions to the parking issues please see myself or a member of the governing body. Thank you in advance for your continued support. 
Yours sincerely 
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Mr D. Lloyd

Headteacher
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North Wales Police

Eastern Division

Bodhyfryd

Wrexham

LL12 7BW
Dear Parent/Guardians,

I am writing to you to appeal for your support in improving the current poor standards of parking outside Ysgol Tanyfron.  This follows complaints from members of the public, as well as observations/concerns from Ysgol Tanyfron and the Neighbourhood Policing Teams. As local organisations and parent/guardians we have a responsibility in making the area as safe as possible for all those who attend.

Driving children to school is seen as the most convenient choice for parents/guardians with busy lives.  Many parents take the view that by driving their children to school they are keeping them safe.  Yet the combination of each individual decision means an increase in vehicle traffic and congestion near the school gates.  We realise that there are some parents/guardians who have no alternative but to drive their children to school, however, this does not excuse the poor standards of parking outside the school.  Namely parking on the Zig Zag lines outside the school gates.

In 2013 published statistics compiled by the Road Safety Analysis (RSA) research body in collaboration with Axa car insurance, found that between 2006 and 2011 more than 1,000 school children are involved in collisions within 500m of the school gates.  Figures show that child pedestrians account for the majority of collisions at 69%.  It also shows that more children are killed or seriously injured on their way home from school than on their way to school.

Going forward we ask that you do NOT do the following:

· Block the Road – Emergency vehicles and other traffic may need access

· Park on yellow lines, Zig-Zags or block the school entrance

· Park on the pavement, across dropped kerbs or residents driveways

· Park opposite or within 10 metres of a junction

· Park where you will cause inconvenience to other road users

· Leave your vehicle with the engine still running

· Drive at an appropriate speed

These changes make a real different to the congestion and importantly improve the safety for all who attend the area. 

The Neighbourhood Policing teams will continue to work with Ysgol Tanyfron and random checks will be conducted to enforce any illegal or inconsiderate parking.  Communication with the Highways department and Tanyfron/Brymbo Community Council will also continue to establish further measures to improve the safety of children attending the local school. 

Thank you for your cooperation and support in advance.

CSO 2975 Andrew Harris

Coedpoeth Police Station

Symudol / Mobile : 07880156905

Andrew.harris@nthwales.pnn.police.uk
